
 

  

  

Notice: Driveway and road access restrictions 

The City of Vaughan will be paving the top and final layer of asphalt on Felicia Court, Karen Street, 
Rockford Court and Winding Lane. 
 
Work will be carried out according to the following schedule: 
 

• Monday, Oct. 7, 2024, from 7 a.m. to 6 p.m. 
o Paving on Felicia Court and Winding Lane, from Yorkhill Boulevard to 55 Winding 

Lane. 
• Tuesday, Oct. 8, 2024, from 7 a.m. to 6 p.m. 

o Paving on Karen Street, Rockford Court and the remainder of Winding Lane, from 55 
Winding Lane to Yorkhill Boulevard. 

Roadways highlighted blue will be impacted on Monday, Oct. 7, 2024. Roadways highlighted red will be 
impacted on Tuesday, Oct. 8, 2024. 
 

During the scheduled work, there will be minor closures to through traffic, and driveway access will be 
limited. We kindly ask residents to minimize driving on the newly paved road until the asphalt cools – 
typically in a 4-hour period.  

We kindly ask all residents on Felicia Court and Winding Lane, from Yorkhill Boulevard to 55 Winding 
Lane, to avoid parking on the road during scheduled work hours on Monday, Oct. 7, 2024. Please have 
your vehicles moved off the road by 6 a.m. 



 

  

  

Residents on Karen Street, Rockford Court and the remainder of Winding Lane, from 55 Winding Lane to 
Yorkhill Boulevard, should also avoid parking on the road during scheduled work hours on Tuesday, Oct. 
8, 2024. Please have your vehicles moved off the road by 6 a.m. 
 
The City of Vaughan appreciates your co-operation and patience as we work to improve the road in your 
neighborhood as quickly and efficiently as possible. 
 
If you have questions or concerns, please contact Infrastructure Delivery at 
infrastructure.delivery@vaughan.ca or by phone 905-832-2281, ext. 8917. 
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